
June 20, 2024 

Ms. Helen Walter-Terrinoni 
Director of Global Climate Policy 
Trane Technologies 
800-A Beaty Street
Davidson, North Carolina  28036

Dear Ms. Walter-Terrinoni: 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency received Trane Technologies’ December 23, 2023, petition 
for reconsideration of the final rule, “Phasedown of Hydrofluorocarbons: Restrictions on the Use of 
Certain Hydrofluorocarbons Under the American Innovation and Manufacturing Act of 2020” (88 FR 
73098, October 24, 2023). 

The petition identified as grounds for reconsideration that the rule may apply to intermodal 
refrigerated transport of deep-frozen cargo that require temperatures above -50°C and below -35°C, 
including life sciences products such as blood plasma and pharmaceuticals. The EPA will reconsider this 
issue and will evaluate whether there is a need to revise the restrictions for the intermodal 
refrigerated transport subsector. The EPA intends to initiate reconsideration of this issue and intends 
to develop a proposed action on this matter.  

If you have any questions, my colleague Erin Birgfeld would be pleased to assist you and is available at 
Birgfeld.Erin@epa.gov and (202) 564-6741. 

Sincerely yours, 

Michael S. Regan 
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